
Treasurers Report – 2015 Season 

 

The 2015 season has come to an end.  I consider this past season to again be a success however it did 

hold some challenges that were not evident in past years. Although I consider our league to be in a 

stable financial position we are having some issue with the collection of fees as some of our members 

are experiencing financial difficulties. We are continuing to work with these members and I have been 

assured we will indeed collect all outstanding amounts however as I write this report we have not yet 

received those monies.   

Our league operations this year were sound with respect to our budget.  As with prior years we were 

over budget in some areas and under in others.  The year-end statements have not yet been finalized 

and we have a few major items yet to be accounted for (planning meeting and AGM) however we will 

overall post another operating surplus.  Our financial position continues to reflect a relatively clean and 

healthy entity.  

As with prior years we continue to gain more experience in budgeting for new initiatives, the league 

credit card continues to be a big help and we continue to work on the payment process. All in all there 

were no major financial issues to report for the year. Again there were some timing issues with respect 

to the collection of league revenues however this was expected and short lived.  

I conclude with my thanks to the members of the board as well as all the volunteers of our members for 

your boundless energy and love of our sport. The strength of any amateur organization is the quality and 

dedication of its volunteers and with that in mind I think we will be in good hands for some years to 

come. I would again like to give special thanks to Chris for her endless energy in running our league. We 

are all very aware of what she brings to our league and I think I speak for most in expressing a special 

thanks. 

 

 

Earl Caron, 

Treasurer 

 

 

 

 


